MT MITCHELL DETACHMENT 1266 – MARINE CORPS LEAGUE – NEWSLETTER
Members met on Thursday, July 20, 2017 at the Steakhouse in Spruce Pine for their regular monthly meeting with 30 members, associate members, and guests in attendance two of which were young active duty Marines.  (One had just finished Basic Training)   Chaplain Daniel Whetstine was absent.  All other officers were present.    Minutes of the previous meeting and the financial report were read and were approved.  Connie King reported on the net income from the drink sales at the Ride for a Vet and the BBQ Festival.  The League realized a total of $876.92 and there were no drinks left over to be stored.   Mark announced that our paymaster, Lori King, is also the new paymaster for the State.  Lori told members that when our dues notices come out later this fall some members will actually owe $50 since the League paid the partial year amount for everyone (due to National changing dates for dues to be paid).  She will notify those members who owe the extra amount ($15).  Kathy Gregory has had a hip replacement.  The League approved sending her $50.   Mark has asked Colonel Sam Houston, son of Clay and Naomi Houston, to speak and Sam has accepted.  There will be more details on League responsibilities as we learn more about this event. There will be another meeting in August of sponsoring agencies concerning the Wall and we will need volunteers to sign-up for our assigned day (Saturday, October 14) at the next League meeting.   Mark reported that the normal dress of the red shirts will be the accepted uniform. John Milan announced that on the Sunday before Veteran’s Day the Cranberry Masonic Lodge will host a breakfast for Veterans.  The flagpole on the ball field in Spruce Pine needs replacing.  Mark plans to talk with someone with the town to see what can be done. He asked permission from the League to purchase sides for our tent.  The purchase was approved.  Chuck Wright reported that new state officers are doing a good job.  The state meeting hosted by the Northwest District last fall in Boone was the biggest they have had and they want the District to host again.  This will probably be in 2018.  The Northwest District (7 Detachments) raised over $4,000 for the Gunny Claus project. LT Clebe McClary, decorated Marine Corps veteran of the Vietnam War and outstanding motivational and inspirational speaker will be speaking at Crossnore First Baptist Church on Sunday evening at 6pm (July 23).  Members who wish to attend will meet here at the Steakhouse at 5pm to convoy to the church.*  Lori told the League about the daughter of former Marines who is seriously ill in Asheville and Detachments across the state have responded to a fund raising effort on her behalf.  The League voted to send $100 to the fund for Sophia Betancourt.  Mark read a letter from National Judge Advocate concerning the removal of Mike Davis from the Marine Corps League.
Remember all those of our membership who are sick or otherwise challenged with personal issues and include them in your daily prayers.
Upcoming Events: 	Regular Meeting – Thursday, August 17, 2017
*Approximately 15 members, family members and/or guests attended from the League.
						


		
		
